FRIENDS OF HEBDEN BRIDGE STATION
Minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 4th March 2014 at 6.15pm at The Albert pub, Albert Street, Hebden Bridge
Present: Nina Smith (Chair), David Storr, Bob Deacon, Diana Monahan, Mike Smith, Matt Gibson (Northern Rail), Susan Quick, Andy Grant and Lesley Mackay (minutes).
Apologies:  David Taylor and John Gibson
Minutes of the last meeting:  These were approved as correct.

Matters Arising:
· Co-operative Community Grant application:  Diana was delighted to report that a grant has been approved for £900.  It is anticipated that a small presentation event will be held at the Co-operative supermarket shortly.  Formal thanks were extended to Diana for pursuing this application with the help of David Taylor and the support of Mike Smith.  
It was agreed that the best location for a water butt would be on Platform 1 (Manchester side) rather than outside the front of the station.
The Bike n’Go planning application is due to be heard this week and if passed, work would begin on Monday 10th March.  After discussion it was agreed that Bob Deacon would contact the planning department in Calderdale to ask about having flagstones rather than a bare concrete base for the bike rack.  Bob will meet on site with Matt Gibson and the contractors to discuss plans for the garden area.  Diana has kindly volunteered to start moving plants and bulbs from the bed near the phone box to a side border.
· Security Markings on photographs:  Diana has obtained a security pen and has kindly agreed to make the photographs with the station postcode.
· New minibus provider and timetable/train connections:  General satisfaction was expressed about the new bus company, TLC, their drivers and the service.  Only one instance of a bus leaving just before a 2 minute-late running train was mentioned.
· Tour de France:  Bob reported that a logo for Hebden Bridge in relation to the Tdf called ‘Le Bridge’ had been prepared and it is hoped to display this at the station, possibly at the café as well.
Matt Gibson mentioned that his concerns related to managing the crowds leaving at the end of the Tdf.  It is anticipated that the station car park will be closed from around the preceding Friday.  Volunteers to help with the Tdf have been sought and can help during the hours of 8am to 6pm on both Saturday and Sunday.  Matt also mentioned that he was in the process of drawing up contingency plans for the whole event which involved a number of West Yorkshire stations.
It is hoped that the Friends will organise and obtain yellow flowering plants for the tubs to the front of the station in keeping with the Tdf colours. Action: Gardening working party members

Treasurer’s Report:  In David Taylor’s absence a report was not available.  Lesley said an invoice had now been received from Pennine Horizons for their work with the photographs which will now be paid.
Northern Rail Issues:  
· Holme Tunnel:  Matt Gibson reported that the works were ahead of schedule.  Members congratulated Matt on Northern’s memory stick which provided a brief visualisation and photographs of the work being undertaken and the location.
· Stakeholder Manager: Drew Haley has now left Northern Rail and has been replaced by Pete Myers as Stakeholder Manager.  Further re-organisation was taking place within Northern Rail.  
· Franchise: Six weeks were left of the existing franchise.  It is expected that a decision will be made shortly by the Department for Transport about the possible extension of the franchise by 22 months, after which there will be a full franchise on offer for around 15-20 years.

· Bike n’Go - see above

· TdF - see above

Debrillator:  Matt expressed his concerns about this.  After discussion it was agreed that Nina would write to Hebden Royd Town Council indicating that the station would not be a suitable location for a defibrillator.  Action:  Nina Smith
Car parking charges:  It is government policy to try to bring in car parking charges at station car parks.  If any members of the Friends have views on this they should write to our MP, Craig Whittaker.

Constitution:  This has been deferred to the next meeting.

Logo:  It was decided to form a small sub-group to discuss the logo comprising of David Storr, David Taylor, Diana Monahan and anyone else who might be interested.  Communication would be by email.  The group would report back to the next meeting.
Mytholmroyd Station:  It was agreed that this would be discussed at the next Sustainable Transport Group meeting on 8th April 2014 at The Albert pub.

Any other business:  
Lift:  Nina Smith mentioned that she will be meeting with Pete Myers shortly to discuss the possibility of a lift at the station.  It was noted that if it is anticipated that this could not be installed by 2016 then the DfT should be made aware of the need for a lift so that it could be included in the specification for the next franchise.  Nina pointed out that Hebden Bridge station had now been classed as a second-tier station for Metro which is helpful in our bid for a lift.

Poetry:  Bob Deacon reported that the last of the poems running over six months was going up.  Bob also said that a poetry reading had been suggested at the Station.  Winston has said he would be happy to do this.  Matt is especially keen for the Station to be used for community events.  Bob agreed to liaise with Winston over the event.  Action: Bob Deacon

Emails:  Lesley reported that irritation had been expressed about the number of emails being sent out to all and sundry regarding relatively small issues.  It was agreed that the ‘reply to all’ facility should be used with consideration so that Friends of the Station were not inundated with emails.
Station footfall:  Nina reported that the station footfall for Todmorden and Hebden Bridge had declined from 761,000 for 2011/12 to 735,000 for 2012/13.  It is thought that the recession may have affected the figures.
Working Party Schedule:  The date of the first working party has been changed to Saturday 22nd March instead of the 15th.  All members are welcome to come along and help.
Date of Next Meeting:  Our next meeting will take place on Monday 14th April, 2014 at 6.15pm in The Albert Pub, Albert Street, Hebden Bridge.
